
Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
It was great to see so many of you at Parents’ Evening this week! We hope 
you went away with lots of useful information about your child’s progress. I’d 
also like to thank you for your kind words in completing the parent surveys, it is 
wonderful to read how supportive you are of the school and that you are 
pleased with the job we are doing.  
 
Next week is the last week of term and there are lots of exciting events taking 
place (see Key Dates). It would be great to see as many of you as possible at 
the Xmas performances for Reception and Y1 on Wednesday afternoon, cof-
fee and mince pies will be provided! For Y2 and Y3, please ensure your chil-
dren practice their songs over the weekend, ready to take to the stage at 
Queens Theatre on Monday morning! We look forward to seeing you at the 
theatre on Monday.  

 
Kind regards, 

 
 
 

ALL CHILDREN IN SCHOOL UNIFORM EVERY DAY PLEASE! 

NEWSLETTER 
Friday 13 December 2019 

KEY DATES 2019/20 

Autumn Term 2019 
Monday 16 December 

Y2 and Y3 Queen’s Theatre 
Xmas performance  

Tuesday 17 December 
School nurse drop-in at 8.30am 

Wednesday 18 December 
Xmas performances for Reception 
and Y1 parents during the after-

noon 
Xmas lunch for chn 

Thursday 19 December 
PTA School Disco from 3.15pm 

Friday 20 December 
Chn break up for Xmas holidays 

at 2pm 
 

*dates may be added or amended 
as necessary 

Mr Raheel Akhtar 
Headteacher 

ATTENDANCE 

Congratulations to Sunflower Class who are our attendance award 
winners this week! We award a rosette to the winners in assembly 
each week, and the winning class at the end of the term receives a 
class prize.   
 
Coming to school on time every day makes a 
significant difference to how well children 
achieve at school. Good attendance at school is 
one of the key indicators of educational success 
for a child throughout their school life, so make 
it a priority to get your child to school every day.  

Class Name  Weekly  
Attendance  

Bluebell  94.6% 

Daisy 97.2% 

Sunflower 98% 

Poppy 94% 

Carnation 97% 

HEADTEACHER AWARD 

Anvi received a Headteacher Award for her excellent independent 
writing in Bluebell Class. Anvi used her 'Fred Fingers' to write a   
sentence about the Nativity story. Fabulous job, Anvi!   
 
In Y3, Poppy won the award for a fantastic piece of writing in        
literacy. The children have been writing instructions on 'how to make 
a bottle band'. Poppy structured her instructions beautifully and has 
included a range of punctuation such as brackets and colons. Well 
done Poppy for also using fantastic imperative verbs and adverbs of 
time. Keep it up!  
 
In Y1, Anyla received the award for her lovely, neat handwriting in 

Phonics. As a school we have a strong focus on making sure our work is presented to a high standard and 
Anyla has worked hard to ensure her handwriting is improving each week. Keep up the good work! 



ALL CHILDREN IN SCHOOL UNIFORM EVERY DAY PLEASE! 

Star of the Week in Bluebell Class is Evangelia-Maria! Eva has been making 
a real effort to project her voice and say her lines clearly during our Nativity 
rehearsals. As well as being a great performer, Eva is a polite and caring 
member of Bluebell Class. Well done, Eva! 
 
Star of the Week in Daisy class is Kayden! Kayden has been working very 
hard in his RWI lessons. He uses his ‘Fred Fingers’ to spell out words and to 
write some lovely sentences. Keep up the great work, Kayden!  
 
Star of the Week in Sunflower Class is Arin! Arin has been very kind,      
compassionate and caring to people in Sunflower Class. Whenever      
someone is upset or needs help Arin has been a great support and a true 
friend. Well done, 
Arin!     
 
Star of the Week 
in Poppy Class is 
Daniel! He has 

been working really hard in maths this week, showing 
tremendous perseverance. He has even gone above 
and beyond by completing challenge questions! 
Keep up the brilliant work, Daniel! 
 
Star of the Week in Carnation Class is Richie! Richie 
has been participating really well in Literacy lessons 
and coming up with fantastic ideas of his own. Richie 
has also been making sure he is bringing in his 
homework every week. Well done, Richie, Keep it up!  

STAR OF THE WEEK 


